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TO:   

All Bidders

FROM:
Bryan D. Bond
Acting Purchasing Manager

DATE:
November 7, 2018
SUBJECT:
Saginaw Street Rehabilitation – Proposal #19-546
                                                                                                                                               
The City of Flint, (the City), Purchases & Supplies Department has issued addendum #1 to the above referenced bid.  Please include this and any additional attached documents as part of the specification.
The City received a list of questions.  Listed below are the submitted questions and the answers to the questions.

1. Is the TIP application available? No
2. Will the existing brick be reused or will new bricks be required? It is the City of Flint intent to reuse as many bricks as possible and to replace severally damaged bricks as needed.
3. Is the concrete base course to remain or be replaced? That will depend on how each firm designs the project to get the best results.  How do you think we can stabilize the bricks in the road best?

4. Has the existing sanitary sewer been televised? Not yet. As stated in RFP the City will be looking to CIP line the sanitary outside of this Proposal.
5. Has the SAW report available? Should be by January.
6. Have sewer repair areas been identified? Not at this time. Waiting on new Televised Sewer Truck.

7. Is there a required brick paver pattern? That is part of the required meeting with the named groups, and what they will require.  Historical Commission will be the hardness to convince for a different pattern. 
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8. In the construction budget is there budget to incorporate ideas on traffic flow, traffic calming, parking, deliveries, pedestrian crossings, etc.?  We have $303,000 for road design you tell me what you can or can not do.  Water main is separate funding as stated.

9. For the water, the main portion of the project will water service leads to be replaced? If so, how far: ROW, Building Exterior, Building interior? Yes, assume water services to the meter due to the new Lead and Copper Law.
10. If the design engineer’s construction cost opinion exceeds the construction budget ($2.9M) is the design engineer responsible for securing additional funding while keeping with the original schedule?  We will only build what we can afford but we want options for funding more, be creative.  

The City has extended the due date for this bid and has listed that revised date below.  

The due date for this bid will be extended to Thursday, November 29, 2018 by 3:00 PM (EST).  Please note that bids may not be faxed into the Purchasing Department for acceptance. 
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